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St. Louis County Library Names Building 
after the Robert G. Clark Family
The St. Louis County Library Ladue Branch will now be named the 
Clark Family Branch in recognition of the $4 million donation made to 
the Library and St. Louis County Library Foundation. The $4 million 
donation will support the new Clark Family Branch, which is 
expected to be completed in late 2023 and will replace the current 
Library Headquarters located at 1640 S. Lindbergh Blvd.

An additional gift of $2 million will support curated educational 
programming that furthers the Library’s mission. This is the largest 
donation made to the Library and Library Foundation. 

The announcement was made on May 24 at the current Library 
Headquarters. The Clark family, along with Library Director & CEO 
Kristen Sorth, members of the Library Board and the St. Louis 
County Library Foundation were in attendance.

“The generosity of the Clark family truly demonstrates their support of 
the St. Louis County Library, its mission and the region,” said Kristen 
Sorth, St. Louis County Library Director & CEO. “This gift will leave a 
lasting impact for generations of library users. The Clark Family 
Branch will be a modern, spacious building that celebrates the 
different patrons who use it. We are so grateful for this incredible gift.”

“Community improvement has always been one of my core values, 
and I am thrilled to help bring this beautiful, modern library to the 
greater St. Louis community,” said Bob Clark. “The impact of public 
libraries is evolving, and I am excited to invest in their limitless 
potential.”

Bob Clark is the Executive Chairman & Founder of Clayco. For more 
than 30 years, Bob has grown Clayco into one of the top full-service 

building firms in North America while building Clayco’s commitment 
to the communities it serves. Most recently, Bob represented the 
U.S. Department of State as the U.S. Commissioner General 
overseeing the nation’s presence at Expo 2020 Dubai.

Dr. Jane Clark, a retired partner from Premier Dental Partners and 
active philanthropist spoke of her love of libraries that began as a 
little girl. Throughout her life she has volunteered at libraries and said 
she secretly wanted to be a librarian, but thought this was the next 
best thing. 

Designed by Lamar Johnson Collaborative, the Clark Family Branch 
is the final project of the Your Library Renewed campaign. Details 
about the campaign can be found at www.slcl.org/your-library-
renewed.

Kristen Sorth, Bob and Dr. Jane Clark at the Naming of the Clark Family Branch 
on May 24.

Rendering of the Clark Family Branch children’s area.

Deborah Patterson, Kristen Sorth, Maurice Quiroga, Bob Clark, Dr. Jane Clark, 
Dr. Lynn Beckwith, Jr., Lisa Hanly, Chris Chorlins, Brian Davies, Bill Luster, Tom 
Smith. Front row: JoAnn Sandifer, Linda Legg, Karen Jordan, Brad McLaury.
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The Beck Ribbon Cutting
“The Beck” as it is affectionately called was officially inaugurated on 
April 28, 2022. Dr. Lynn Beckwith, Jr., for whom the building is 
named, has served on the Library Board since August of 2007 and 
has been the Board President since March of 2010.

Dr. Beckwith has provided guidance and direction to the Library in 
countless areas, including Your Library Renewed and in particular 
the acquisition of the administrative building land.  He has also 
overseen numerous new programs and community partnerships that 
benefit the St. Louis region, and has been a champion of diversity, 
equity and inclusion in Library programs, policies and services. 

He has had a distinguished career as an educator. He is the former 
director of State and Federal programs for St. Louis Public School 
District and the former Superintendent of the University City School 
District.  He has also served as the endowed Professor of Urban 
Education at the University Missouri St. Louis.  He has served on  
the boards of many organizations related to education and civic 
improvement including the Board of the Riverview Gardens School 
District.

With family, friends, colleagues and library employees in attendance, 
Dr. Beckwith spoke with great reverence for his parents and their 
belief in the importance of education. He and his siblings all attended 
college, with many advanced degrees to their credit. As janitorial staff 
of a library, his mother was encouraged by the librarians there to get 
library cards for her children. “She told us you will get a library card, 
there was no if you get a library card,” said Dr. Beckwith. 

The ceremony ended with Dr. Beckwith quoting a poem from Henry 
Wadsworth Longfellow before the ribbon was cut and guests were 
escorted inside to tour the new 75,100 square foot administrative 
library building located at 1412 S. Spoede Road in Frontenac.

The building serves as the center of the Library’s operations. All 
materials processing, mobile services, program development, 
information technology, marketing, and administration for SLCL’s 
20-branch system are located at the Beck. The St. Louis County 
Library Foundation is also at this location.

Eric Button, Joan Barry, Johnny Wang, Sam Page, Dr. Lynn Beckwith, Jr., Kristen 
Sorth, Steve Hunter, Ted Sanditz, Deborah Patterson; left to right.

Dr. Lynn Beckwith, Jr. with family. The design team of Lamar Johnson Collaborative. 

Library Director and CEO Kristen Sorth alongside Library Board Trustee President 
Dr. Lynn Beckwith, Jr.
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Note from the President

2022 Mover and Shaker–Jennifer Gibson

We are only half way through 2022 but it 
already has been a banner year. There’s a lot 
of good news in this issue. Our administrative 
team seamlessly moved into our new building 
in Frontenac at the end of April. We are 
preparing for the razing of the current 
Headquarters building later this summer and 
construction on our new Clark Family Branch 

to begin shortly thereafter. That doesn’t mean that the programs and 
events formerly at the Headquarters building will cease. In-person 
author events will take place at the Jewish Community Center just a 
few miles north at Lindbergh Blvd. and Schuetz Rd. There’s plenty of 
parking and a great auditorium. Many thanks to our good neighbors 
at the J.

The St. Louis County Library system continues to receive accolades, 
most recently being a recipient of the prestigious National Medal for 
Museum and Library Service. The National Medal for Museum and 
Library Service is the nation’s highest honor for institutions that make 
significant and exceptional contributions to their communities. Since 

SLCL is thrilled to announce that Jennifer Gibson has been named 
a 2022 Mover & Shaker by Library Journal. Movers & Shakers 
profiles up-and-coming, innovative, creative individuals from around 
the world—both great leaders and behind-the-scenes contributors—
who are providing inspiration and model programs for others, 
including programs developed in response to the COVID-19 
pandemic. Jennifer was named an Innovator by Library Journal and 
we wholeheartedly agree!

During the pandemic, her leadership in small business service 
helped the library provide over $52 million in value for area 
entrepreneurs. Her imaginative approach to outreach has helped 
librarians communicate their value to small businesses, and has 
ramped up the library’s reference-by-mail services for incarcerated 
individuals, inspiring librarians near and far to replicate this work.

In February, Jennifer started as the Assistant Director, Strategic 
Initiatives. This new role will advance the Library’s mission, vision and 
values through the development of integrated and inclusive strategic 

Brian Davies, Foundation Board President

1994, the Institute for Museum and Library Science (IMLS) has 
presented the award to institutions that demonstrate extraordinary 
and innovative approaches to community service.

More good news…the free summer lunch program at select 
branches resumed May 31. The lunch program is a joint effort 
between St. Louis County Library, St. Louis County Library 
Foundation and Operation Food Search.

The positive impact of the programs of the St. Louis County Library 
continues to inspire our donors. Be sure and read about Bob Clark, 
executive chairman and founder of Clayco Inc., and his most 
generous donation. His personal contribution will be amplified for the 
next 10 years in the library’s programs. Why did he donate? He says 
he wants his donation to inspire others to support our libraries in our 
community because they are making a difference. And he’s right.

The St. Louis County Library Foundation helps your local library do 
more. As always, we thank you, our Friends and donors. Because of 
you, the St. Louis County Library is more than you imagined!

solutions and efficient planning processes. This position also writes 
grant applications, proposals and collaborates to source alternate 
funding streams.
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Patrick Radden Keefe has built a well-deserved reputation for 
writing riveting narrative nonfiction. In his 2019 book, “Say Nothing: 
A True Story of Memory and Murder in Northern Ireland,” Keefe 
untangled the many threads of an open murder case from Belfast in 
1972. He clearly presented the many factors at work during the 
height of the civil war in Northern Ireland and explored how trauma 
and secrecy played out in families and in the community. This wildly 
popular book was described as a historical whodunit and a true 
crime page-turner.

In 2021 Keefe released “Empire of Pain: The Secret History of the 
Sackler Dynasty.” In another captivating account, Keefe describes 
how the Sackler family built a fortune in pharmaceuticals, donated 
generously to universities and museums, and eventually tarnished 
their good name through reckless promotion of the drug OxyContin, 
the drug that many believe is the main generator of the opioid crisis 
in the United States. Keefe pulls back the curtain on his 
investigative journalism a bit in this account, including the story of 
the Sackler’s attempts to intimidate him through threatened legal 
proceedings.

Readers who appreciate Keefe’s ability to present “newsy” stories 
in such a compelling style will delight in his latest book “Rogues: 
True Stories of Grifters, Killers, Rebels, and Crooks.” In this book, 
Keefe, who has been writing for the New Yorker since 2006, 
collects twelve of his New Yorker pieces, presenting the articles as 
they ran in the magazine and adding updates at the end. As the  
title suggests, the common thread through these chapters is an 
examination of human psychology of those operating outside of the 
law and societal norms. In addition to being fascinating stories, 
these pieces illustrate Keefe’s investigative skills and the evolution  
of his individual style.

The subjects range from using Swiss bank accounts to evade  
taxes, corruption in Guinean mining rights, insider trading collusion 
between a doctor and a hedge fund, to a mass shooting by a 
professor denied tenure. In many cases, the topics will be familiar  
to readers. Keefe writes about the trial of the Boston Marathon 
bomber, the capture and escape (and capture and escape) of  
El Chapo, and the crash of Pan Am flight 103 over Lockerbie, 
Scotland. But Keefe goes beyond what is generally known about 
each incident or personality.

The articles collected here 
display the advantages of 
long-form journalism. Keefe 
describes this style of magazine 
story as “substantial enough to 
completely immerse yourself in 
but short enough to finish in a 
sitting.” Unlike the shorter 
pieces readers commonly encounter online, longer features allow 
the author to explore overlooked details, to interview peripheral 
people, and most importantly, to check and double check facts.

In the preface Keefe sings the praises of his fact-checking 
colleagues at the New Yorker. Within the articles he includes details 
about facts he was unable to verify and exactly how some 
assertions were corroborated. This elevates the articles from “Listen 
to this wild story” to “Here is what happened, and here is how we 
know.” At a time in which many are doubtful of the veracity and 
good faith of popular media, this transparency is a welcome feature.

The opening chapter “The Jefferson Bottles” is about counterfeit 
wine and one billionaire’s crusade to unveil wine fraud. It is great  
fun to read. Keefe presents the gossipy allegations, denials, and 
rationalizations, and then grounds it all in his research and some 
simple verifiable facts. For instance, he writes that nineteen 
magnums of 1947 Lafluer have been sold at auction since 1998, 
despite the fact that in 1947 the vineyard only bottled five magnums.

Keefe includes a good deal of humor in these stories. Small details 
about reality television producer Mark Burnett or celebrity chef 
Anthony Bourdain give the reader a more complete picture of the 
person we thought we knew. One consistent theme uniting these 
twelve great stories is that what you think you know about a story is 
not the whole story.

by Jennifer Alexander, Adult Collection Development Specialist

The Story Behind the Story.

From the Stacks     

Library  
Holiday  
Closures 

All St. Louis County Library Branches 
are closed the following dates:

Monday, July 4, 2022
Monday, September 5, 2022
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Readers’ Advisory Reads for Summer
“�Island of Sea Women”	  
by Lisa See	  

This decades-spanning tale of friendship and  
struggle is based on the real all-female diving  
collective from the small Korean island of Jeju, 
where the women financially support their families 
and the men stay home to care for the children.

“�Lizzie & Dante”	  
by Mary Bly	  

A Shakespearean scholar’s life is turned upside down 
when she meets an attractive chef while  
vacationing on the Italian island of Elba in this steamy 
and atmospheric contemporary romance.

“�The Guest List”	  
by Lucy Foley 

A celebrity couple’s glitzy destination wedding  
on a remote an island off the coast of Ireland  
is upended by drama, secrets, and a terrible  
murder.

“�Conquering the Pacific: An Unknown 
Mariner and the Final Great Voyage of 
the Age of Discovery”	  
by Andres Resendez 	  
A gripping history of the Age of Discovery  
focuses on a newly uncovered voyage headed by 
a Black mariner whose ship got separated from the 
rest of the more well-known expedition.

 
Baseball at Busch Stadium
Almost nothing represents summer in St. Louis more than baseball 
at Busch Stadium. With nearly 150 years of baseball history in  
St. Louis, there are rarely as many important years as 100 years ago 
in St. Louis baseball history.

In 1922, both the St. Louis Cardinals and the St. Louis Browns 
experienced seasons of note, but another St. Louis team embarked 
on a season filled with success–the St. Louis Stars. The St. Louis 
Stars, part of the Negro National League, held the distinction of 
being one of the few teams to have a stadium built solely for a Negro 
League team use. 

Located at the intersection of Compton and Market Street, Stars 
Park opened on July 10, 1922 with a capacity of 10,000. Unique to 
Stars Park was the incorporation of a trolley barn into the left field 
wall of the stadium. With the trolley barn in place, the left field was 
over 60 feet shorter than regulation fields. To combat Stars Park 
becoming the headquarters of home runs, the Negro National 
League occasionally incorporated a ground rule double for home 

runs. Shortly before the start of the 1930 season, Stars Park added 
lighting enabling the park to host the first night baseball game in  
St. Louis.

The St. Louis Stars played in Stars Park until the dissolution of the 
Negro National League in 1931. The Stars played several successful 
seasons, even winning the final pennant of the league.

by Brent Trout, Manager, History & Genealogy

A LOOK BACK  | History & Genealogy

Prior to 1922, the organization was known as the St. Louis Giants. Taken in 1922, 
this photo represents some of the earliest uniforms for the Stars.
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Mr. Robert Anderson
Ms. Mary Lou Anderson
Ms. Nancy K. Ash
Mr. Tom Auffenberg
Dr. Janet Baldwin  
     & Mr. Joseph Heptig
Dr. Patricia Martens Balke
Mr. Robert N. Barnes
Mrs. Jan Barrett
Mrs. Bernice B. Bascom
Ms. Patti J. Bauer
Ms. Cynthia L. Bausola
Ms. Christy Beckmann
Dr. Lynn L. Beckwith, Jr.
Ms. Jan Behn
Ms. Dianne Bendas
Ms. Nancy Bengtson
Dr. & Mrs. Clifford Birge
Dr. Sandra Blanco
Mr. John F. Bohney
Ms. Alice J. Bollenbach
Mr. Neil Jaffe
Ms. Lori Boschert
Dr. & Mrs. Chris Bowe
Sarah & Jason Bowman
Ms. Marsha S. Bray

Mrs. Marilyn J. Brennan
Ms. Joan T. Briccetti
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Bricker
Ms. Ilene Brooks  
     & Dr. Richard Scharnhorst
Mrs. Barbara Brooks
Mrs. Ruth A. Brooks
Ms. Carol A. Brownson
Ms. Arlene Caplan
Ms. Mary Carpenter
Dr. Donna L. Cartwright  
     & Mr. Steve Smith
Mr. Phil Chicoineau
Mrs. Kathy & Mr. Paul Chilcutt
Mr. Frederick Daniel Chrenka
Dr. & Mrs. Bruce Cohen
Ms. Kelly Connors
Ms. Linda Cook
Mr. William E. Cooper
Mrs. Bamby Craig
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Crites
Ms. Candace L. Curtis
Ms. Susan E. Curvey
Mrs. Ann Dauer
Mr. Bart Devoti
Ms. Rose Mary Dieckhaus

Ms. Ginny Dittmar
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry O. Doud
Mrs. Jamie P. & Mr. Daniel E.  
     Driemeyer
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph Edwards
Ms. Cathy Ennion
Ms. Gloria Ezekiel Kweskin  
     & Mr. Daniel Kweskin
Ms. Ann Falk
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Feldman
Ms. Geraldine A. Ferguson
Dr. & Mrs. William Finnie
Mrs. Suzanne C. Fischer
Mrs. Ann R. Fischer
Mr. Mark E. Foster
Mr. & Mrs. James Frain
Mrs. Marilyn L. Fries
Mr. Frank S. Friet
Dr. Arthur H. Gale
Mrs. Ruth Gosik
Mrs. Roberta & Dr.  Michael  
     Gutwein
Ms. Carolyn Haimann  
     & Thomas K. Vandiver
Mr. & Mrs. Gregg S. Hanson
Ms. Nancy Hartman

Mr. & Mrs. John Headrick
Ms. Elaine Heerlein
Ms. Annette Heller
Ms. Judith E. Henke
Mrs. Rita & Mr. Timothy  
     Hennessey
Mr. & Mrs. James B. Hill, III
Mrs. Jackie Hilzinger
Mr. & Mrs. Joel S. Iskiwitch
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Jardon
Dr. Michele E. Kemp
Ms. Darla Kempf
MaryAnn Kinder
Mr. & Mrs. Rich Kniep
Ms. Mary Kniep
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Koepke
Mr. & Mrs. James H. Korn
Mr. & Mrs. Brent Kornblum
Ms. Barb Kramer
Dr. Toni M. Kutchan
Barbara Labitska
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence E.  
     Langsam
Mrs. Sarah Larson
Ms. Monica L. Lauer
Mrs. Cheryl J. Lindley

New and Renewing Friends
The following is a list of people who joined the Friends of the St. Louis County Library Foundation or who renewed their 
membership between the dates of February 1, 2022 and April 30, 2022.

Conversations 
with Kristen 
 
Thursday, September 8, 2022
6:30 p.m.
Location: Zoom

Conversations with Kristen is a chance for the Friends of the 
Foundation to receive first-hand library information and be able 
to ask questions directly of our Director and CEO. Email with 
registration information coming soon.

Gifts Received
 
We appreciate all those who have donated to the Foundation in 
support of Library programs and services.

April
Dr. Arthur Gale, $100,000 in support of the Arthur Gale 
Medical Arts Lecture Series.

SAVE 
THE

DATE
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Mrs. Louise B. Lonsbury
Dr. & Mrs. Herbert Lubowitz
Ms. Gail Luther
Ian & Annie Magdits
Mr. John R. Mallon
Mrs. Ann K. Maloney
Mr. & Mrs. Ned Maniscalco
Mr. & Mrs. Pat Markey
Mrs. Floryne Marks
Mrs. Cheryl A. Martin
Mr. & Mrs. Alan G. Mawhinney
Mrs. Linda C. & Mr. Gerald  
     Mayher
Ms. Jan McClenahan
Mrs. Nanette M. McKown
Ms. Joyce Mercer
Mrs. Jane A. Metzner
Randolph & Cheryl Meyer
Mr. & Mrs. Harlan Meyer
Mrs. Laura L. Mick
Linda Miklovic
Ms. Ruth H. Miller
Ms. Patricia D. Miller
Ms. Sharon J. Moran
Mrs. Joyce Mullen
Ms. Debra A. Murrish

Anna Musial
Dr. Susan W. Nall
Ms. Lynne R. Nikolaisen
Ms. Christine Obermeier
Mrs. Megan Parker
Mary & Ward Patterson
Mr. & Mrs. Edward J. Perantoni
Mr. David Pickerill
Ms. Susan Preis
Ms. Barb Reilly
Mrs. Marlena Renner
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Richardson
Ms. Bobbie E. Robertson
Ms. Mary Grace Roewe
Mrs. Carla E. & Mr. Jerrold D.  
     Rosen
Nancy & Rabbi Rosenstock
Mrs. Patricia Roy
Ms. Vicki J. Sanchez
Mr. & Mrs. Theodore Sanditz
Ms. Margaret S. Sant’Ambrogio
Mr. & Mrs. Tom W. Santel
Ms. Mary Schafers
Mr. David A. Schmid
Ms. Damaris A. Schmitt
Ms. Deborah Schott

Mrs. & Mr. Susan Scott
Mr. Thomas Sellmeyer
Mrs. Barbara Shannon
Mrs. Mary Beth & Mr. John  
     Shaw
Mrs. Karen & Mr. Allan  
     Silverwood
Mrs. Chris Simpkin
Laura Slawski
Michael & Maria Smith
Mr. & Mrs. James M. Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Sanford J. Spitzer
Mrs. Carol A. & Mr. Robert  
     Stelmach
Mr. & Mrs. Paul E. Stohr
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Stratte
Ms. Laura Tesch
Mrs. Nancy L. Thompson
Barbara Tippett
Ms. Mary Tompkins
Ms. Ann Tucker
Mr. & Mrs. David Vierse
Dr. & Mrs. Lynn A. Walker
Mr. & Mrs. Barry J. Wallis
Mrs. Mary & Mr. Rich Weinstock
Mr. & Mrs. Ken Weintraub

Ms. Shannon Wheaton
Mr. James H. White  
     & Ms. Cynthia Payant
Michelle Whitten
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry H.  
     Wibbenmeyer
Ms. Lou Ann Wilcox
Ms. Cornelia V. Williamson
Mrs. Nancy Willimon
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas H. Wilton
Ms. Sarah Wunderly
Mrs. Donna Zerega

The St. Louis County Library Foundation is committed to enhance and enrich the 
library’s educational and cultural mission by securing financial support beyond public 
funding, sponsoring programs and special projects, and serving as a library 
ambassador.

SLCL Wins National Medal for  
Library Service
The Institute of Museum and Library Services announced on June 7 that St. Louis County Library is one of 
six recipients of the 2022 National Medal for Museum and Library Service, the nation’s highest honor given to 
museums and libraries that make significant and exceptional contributions to their communities. The award 
will be presented at a ceremony in Washington, DC.
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Book Discussions
Love discussing mysteries, we have a group for you. Prefer a mocktail when you read, we have a group for you. Want to discuss books from the 
comfort of your favorite reading chair, we have a group for you. SLCL offers a wide variety of book discussion programs both virtually and in-per-
son. Find the one that is right for you by visiting www.slcl.org/events 

Mystery Lovers Book Discussion
Thursday, July 7, 10:00–11:00 a.m.
Daniel Boone Branch, 300 Clarkson Rd.
This month we are reading “Eight Perfect Murders” by Peter Swanson. 
Copies can be requested from the catalog or via Overdrive/Libby and 
via Hoopla.

Novelty Book Club
Thursday, July 7, 7:00–8:00 p.m.
Virtual Program
Love to talk about books? This group meets to share the books we 
love with a different discussion prompt each month. No required reading! 
Adults. Registration required.  
Participants will receive Zoom information via email immediately 
after registering.

Mock Tales Book Discussion
Monday, July 11, 7:00–8:00 p.m.
Virtual Program
Learn how to make delicious mocktails while discovering new titles. 
Share and discuss books that pair well with a different signature mock-
tail each month. Bring your reading recommendations and mocktails 
to share. Theme: Independence.  
Adults. Registration required.  
Participants will receive Zoom information via email immediately 
after registering.

Book Bingo
Thursday, July 21, 2:00–3:00 p.m.
Thornhill Branch, 12863 Willowyck Dr.
Play bingo, have fun, win books.  
Adults. Registration required.
Groups, please contact the hosting branch for registration and to 
inquire about space availability for all summer programs.

Tuesday Evening Book Club
Tuesday, July 26, 7:00–8:00 p.m.
Bridgeton Trails Branch, 3455 McKelvey Rd.
This month we are reading “Saving CeeCee Honeycutt” by Beth 
Hoffman. Copies available at the Service Desk.  
Adults. Registration recommended.

Women Leading  
the Way
The Boys and Girls Clubs of Great St. Louis hosted their  
14th Annual Table for Four luncheon at the Ritz Carlton on April 14.  
Several Foundation Board Members and the Foundation’s  
Assistant Director of Advancement attended in support of fellow 
Foundation Board Member and event Co-Chair Karen Jordan.
Paula Knight, Karen Jordan, Jackie Hamilton, Mary Gira and Amanda Schmitt; 
left to right.
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Book Discussions More than $12,000 Raised on  
Give STL Day
Jodi Alfermann
Colleen Anderson
Alonzo & Nancy Audet
Mary Ballou
Karen Bellville
Ronny Borrok
Sarah & Jason Bowman
Lesley Buermann
Judith Campbell 
Apollo Carrey
Louise Cenatiempo
Lee Clement
Marie Conlin
Brian & Jennifer Davies
Karen DeStefane
Laura Dierberg Ayers
Mary Dinauer
Linda Eikerenkoetter
Laura Farkas
Rachel Flanagan
Alice & Kirk Fritsch
Dot Gacioch

The Gallardo Family
Jeremy & Megan Gibson
Joe & Mary Gira
Susan Gligros
Heather Hanly
Lisa Hanly
Lisa Hart
Mona Hebert
Dale & Susan Henn
Jim & Sheila Hoffmeister 
Allie Holycross
Karen Jordan
Gala Kennedy
Paula Knight
Pat Larson
Linda Legg
William Luster
Lily Mahoney
Brad & Kate McLaury
Anna Miller & Greg Lee
Sarah Miser
Rachel Mueller

Thank you to all those who gave on Give STL Day. The Library Foundation raised more than $12,000 to benefit St. Louis County Library.

Virginia Mulanax
Keith Mullen
Keith & Amy Murphy
Susan O’Grady
George & Susan Powell
Judy Presberg
Lynne Puetz
Maurice Quiroga
Mary Rice
JoAnn Sandifer
Ted & JoAnn Sanditz
Anne Schappe
Johanna Schillinger
The Schmitt Family
Thomas M Smith
Kristen Sorth
Audrea Strelo

Grace Strickland
Abby Sydlow
Erin Elizabeth Sydnor
Laura Tesch
Adele & Dennis Tuchler
Barbara Turkington
Karl Tyminski
Wayne & Mary Walker
Michael Whitley
Sharon Wice
Lou Ann Wilcox
Kristen Wild
Katherine Wilson
Lauren Wiser
Courtney Wood
Jim Wood
Tiffany Woodard

Honors and Grants Received

March
The Missouri State Library’s Technology Ladder Grant  
provided $40,000 to support an update of the software that 
runs the Library’s website. The Drupal software is being  
upgraded to a new version and will allow the website to continue 
functioning to serve the public and connect them with library  
resources, services, and events.

The Library received the following awards and recognitions:
• �Special Recognition Leadership Award, North County  

Incorporated–GrandPads Initiative 
 

The library was awarded a grant for $40,000 in March 2022. The library also received five honors and awards.

• �National Medal for Museum and Library Service Winner, 
Institute of Museum and Library Services–Extraordinary and  
innovative approaches to community service

• �Library Journal Mover & Shaker Award–Jennifer Gibson,  
Assistant Director, Strategic Initiatives

• �Certificate of Achievement for Excellence in Financial  
Reporting, Government Finance Officers Association– 
2020 Annual Financial Report

• �2022 Best of Florissant Awards, Library Category–Florissant 
Valley Branch
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Upcoming author events

July 
Wednesday, July 6, 7:00 p.m. | Daniel Boone Branch 
Linda Castillo, “The Hidden One: A Kate Burkholder Mystery” 

Tuesday, July 12, 7:00 p.m. | SLCL Authors @ the J 
Dr. Jay Wellons, “All that Moves Us: A Pediatric Neurosurgeon, 
His Young Patients, and Their Stories of Grace and Resilience” 
Arthur Gale Medical Arts Lecture Series 

Thursday, July 14, 7:00 p.m. | SLCL Authors @ the J 
Jason Kander, “Invisible Storm: A Soldier’s Memoir  
of Politics and PTSD” 
In Conversation with Missouri State Senator Jill Schupp 

INDIVIDUAL TICKET–$35. Admits one and comes with one pre-signed copy 
of “Invisible Storm” 

PACKAGE TICKET–$40. Admits two and comes with one pre-signed copy  
of “Invisible Storm” 

Saturday, July 16, 2:00 p.m. | Virtual event  
Christina Soontornvat, “All Thirteen: The Incredible Cave 
Rescue of the Thai Boys’ Soccer Team” 
Reading Garden Series for Young Audiences 
 

Thursday, July 21, 7:00 p.m. | SLCL Authors @ the J 
Daniel Silva, “Portrait of an Unknown Woman” 

INDIVIDUAL TICKET–$35. Admits one and comes with one  
pre-signed copy of “Portrait of an Unknown Woman” 

PACKAGE TICKET–$40. Admits two and comes with one pre-signed copy of  
“Portrait of an Unknown Woman” 

Tuesday, July 26, 7:00 p.m. | Grant’s View Branch 
Elaine Viets, “Late for His Own Funeral” 
 

August 
Thursday, August 11, 7:00 p.m. | SLCL Authors @ the J 
Martin Walker, “To Kill a Troubadour: A Bruno, Chief of  
Police Novel” 

Monday, August 15, 7:00 p.m. | SLCL Authors @ the J 
Elliot Ackerman, “The Fifth Act: America’s End in Afghanistan” 
Westfall Politics & History Series 

Linda Castillo 
Wednesday, July 6

Dr. Jay Wellons 
Tuesday, July 12

Jason Kander 
Thursday, July 14 

Christina 
Soontornvat 
Saturday, July 16

Daniel Silva 
Thursday, July 21

Elaine Viets 
Tuesday, July 26

Martin Walker 
Thursday, August 11

Elliot Ackerman 
Monday, August 15

TICKETED 
EVENT

TICKETED 
EVENT

Introducing SLCL Authors @ the J | During construction of the new Clark Family Branch, St. Louis County Library’s nationally-renowned  
Author Series will be hosting many events in partnership with the Jewish Community Center and the St. Louis Jewish Book Festival. SLCL  
Authors @ the J events will take place at the J’s Mirowitz Performing Arts Center at 2 Millstone Campus Drive, St. Louis, MO 63146. Unless  
otherwise noted, all events are free and open to the public.
 
Virtual Viewing Opportunities | Special thanks to our partners at HEC Media who have assisted with the library’s virtual event programming 
throughout the COVID-19 pandemic. We will continue to offer hybrid virtual/in-person programming throughout 2022. There will be a virtual event 
component for many of the events listed—typically viewable on the library’s and HEC’s social media the week following the in-person appear-
ance. Please visit www.slcl.org/authors for a list of virtual events.

VIRTUAL 
EVENT
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Full Name: Conrad Bowers
 
Place of Employment and Job Title:  
Electronic Data Systems- EDS and elected 
official (Council and Mayor)–Retired
 
Friend of the Foundation Since: 
My wife Linda and I have been members 
of “Friends” since 1999 and have attended 
many events sponsored by the Foundation. 
	
Your library branch: Bridgeton Trails  

Favorite Author or Genre of Books?  
Historical Non-Fiction and Suspense (Mystery and Crime) 
 
Traditional book or eBooks:  
Traditional, however we do enjoy eBooks when traveling. 	
 
Best part about the library?  
Many resources and helpful staff. Usually spend one-half day a week 
at my local branch reading newspapers (Wall Street, Barron’s, Busi-
ness Journal, Local) and periodicals. Staff will assist in obtaining spe-
cial books even if necessary to borrow from a remote library system.
 
Author you enjoyed seeing as part of the Author Series  
and why?  
Enjoyed presentations by many suspense authors: (C.J. Box, 
Danial Silva, Jeff Deaver, Phillip Margolin, Ridley Pearson, Jonathan 
Franzen,), However, since I like reading non-fiction historical works,  
I enjoyed meeting and hearing Eric Larson. 
 
What is the one classic novel you always meant to, but never 
got around to reading?
None–would like to revisit some classics that have stood the test of 
time and that I initially read many years ago. 
 
If you could have dinner with one author dead or alive, who 
would it be and why?
Dead: Mark Twain, a great author but an outstanding humorist. 
Would enjoy his thoughts on the current political environment.
Alive: Bret Baier, author of “To Rescue The Republic” Ulysses S. 
Grant. His thoughts comparing past political environments with the 
current. 
 

Focus on Friends
What is one book you wish they would turn into a movie or one 
book that was better than the movie?  
Not a great movie fan and always prefer the book that was the basis 
for the movie. The book always has more information and one can 
hit the pause button to reflect on content. 

Best vacation you have ever taken and why?  
Linda and I enjoy European Riverboat cruises and our favorite was 
on the Seine River from Paris to Normandy with an extended stay in 
Paris visiting Museums.  

You lend one of your favorite books to a friend. They return 
the book with a cracked spine and dog-eared pages. Do you 
address the issue? Please select one answer.
A. �Who cares! It’s a Friend after all. My approach–but some 

special books with personal attachment would never  
consider lending.

B. No, I wouldn’t say anything, but it would annoy me all day.
C. Yes, I would be upfront with my disappointment.
D. Irrelevant, I would never lend a book. 

Not only did you forget that book club is at your house, you 
didn’t even read the book. What do you do? Please select one 
answer.
A. Don’t admit anything. Maybe no one will notice
B. �Peruse the book club discussion questions to piece together a 

plotline.
C. �Admit it you haven’t read the book right out of the gate.  

My approach
D. �Confess you haven’t read the book, but out another member of 

not reading the book as well.

Do we have your 
email?
Sign up to be on our email list to make sure you can reserve 
seats to your favorite author events, receive invitations to  
upcoming Foundation events and learn more ways you can 
support your library. Email friends@slcl.org with your  
preferred email address.
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Gifts and Tributes
                              The Library Foundation offers a special opportunity to honor and remember a loved one, friend or colleague.  
                              A donation to the Foundation recognizes and expresses your love and respect for a beloved individual while enhancing                                                              
                              the Foundation‘s early childhood literacy programs. Please consider the Foundation for a tribute or memorial gift.  
 
The following is a list of people who gave gifts or tributes between the dates of February 26, 2022 and April 30, 2022.

 In Memory of:

Ann Abrams 
Ilene Brooks & Richard Scharnhorst

Mary Carpentier
Andrea G. Cushing
Joy W. Thompson
Jerry Byrd
Renee Schlueter
Kalpana Oommen
Marie Meyer
Karen L. Robertson 
Annette Elsner

Patrick Creason
Michael Wade

Patricia Devoti
Bart Devoti

Nina Fanara
Antonino Cummings

Kathryn Hubbman
Jan and Paul Latta

Jim Reasor
Rich & Stephany Kniep

 In Honor of:

History & Genealogy 
Earl S. Crecelius
Jane McDonald
Shelley C. Patterson
Joyce Mercer
Marianne LeButt

 A Gift from:	

Lesley Buermann
Louise Cenatiempo
Karen DeStefane
Michael Whitley
Heather Hanly
Pat Larson
Keith Mullen
George & Susan Powell	
Laura Dierberg Ayers

Kristen Wild
Grace Strickland	
Gala Kennedy
Brian & Jennifer Davies

 In Memory or Honor of:

Ken Buermann 
Verna Cenatiempo
Myrtle Erb
Jackie Hamilton
Lisa Hanly
Doris Larson
Michele Mullen
Sheila Palitzsch
Dr. Lynn Pott, retired Principal, Henry Elementary, 
Parkway School District
Kristen Sorth
Kai Strickland
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Trigg
Barbara Turkington

Deborah Stine
Deane Adam
Ally Favre
Shannon Grass
Becky Hanrahan
Catherine S. Jannings
Lori W. Jones
Maureen Kleekamp
Mary E. Maher
Katie Merritt
Maria Schlafly
Julianne Smutz
Leslie Rigsby
Beth J. Hertzig

Barbara Turkington
Mr. & Mrs. Theodore Sanditz

“�Nothing is pleasanter than exploring  
a library.” 
–Walter Savage Landor (1775–1864. English writer and poet)

Give STL Day Gifts Made in Tribute 
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Library Happenings

Music and Movement at the Mid-County Branch. MetroMarket Kickoff at the Lewis & Clark 
Branch.

Bestselling author, Adriana Trigiani at Library Headquarters.

Grab & Go Meals at the Parkview  
Branch.

Seeds for Summer at the Weber Road Branch. Kristin Baver and Daniel Jose Older headline Star Wars Fan Fest 
at Grant’s View Branch.

Don’t forget new library cards sponsored by the St. Louis  
Cardinals are still available in celebration of the new shared catalog 
with St. Louis Public Library.

Star Wars Fan Fest at Grant’s View 
Branch.

Who knew Chewbacca likes John Grisham novels?

St. Louis County Library offers notary services free to all patrons at all locations.  
Notary services are available Monday through Saturday during normal library hours, but not less than  
15 minutes before closing. Service is dependent on staff availability.  
To learn more visit: www.slcl.org/using-the-library/notary-services

Notary 
Services
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St. Louis County Library Foundation 
1412 S. Spoede Road 
St. Louis, MO 63131 
foundation.slcl.org

New Event Series: SLCL Authors @ the J

Thursday, August 11 
7:00 p.m.

Martin Walker
“To Kill a Troubadour: A Bruno, 
Chief of Police Novel”

© Klaus Einwanger 2016

TICKETED EVENT

Thursday, July 14 
7:00 p.m.

Jason Kander
“Invisible Storm: A Soldier’s  
Memoir of Politics and PTSD”

In Conversation with  
Missouri State Senator  
Jill Schupp

TICKETED EVENT

Thursday, July 21 
7:00 p.m.

Daniel Silva
“Portrait of an Unknown Woman”

Photo by Marco Grob

Go to foundation.slcl.org/events for more information about these and other author visits.

Tuesday, July 12 
7:00 p.m.

Dr. Jay Wellons
“All that Moves Us: A Pediatric 
Neurosurgeon, His Young 
Patients, and Their Stories of 
Grace and Resilience”

Arthur Gale Medical Arts  
Lecture Series
Photo by Susan Urmy, courtesy of  
Vanderbilt University Medical Center


